REGULAR MEETING
KAYCEE TOWN HALL
March 14, 2023

7:00 P.M.

Present: Mayor: Barry Gehrig. Council: Rob Fauber, Audrey Davis, Tom Knapp, and
Jennifer Lompe. Law Enforcement: Deputy Shane Greet. Clerk: Kristen LeDoux.
Attorney: Barry Crago. Public: Sam Fauber, Becky Chapman, A.J. Mock, Heidi Greet,
and Anita Bartlett.

MAINTENANCE REPORT: Mayor Gehrig stated that well #2 is having trouble but is
getting worked on. Mr. Cohee is getting estimates for furnace parts and a spare pump and
motor for the wells.

LAW ENFORCEMENT: Deputy Shane Greet gave the report for February.

NEW BUSINESS:

Johnson County Senior District: Mr. A.J. Mock with the Senior District introduced
employees Sam Fauber and Heidi Greet. The Senior programs are growing quickly and
they are looking for options to expand through the Red Wall Community Center. The
Council agreed they would like to continue rental discussions.

Powder River Conservation District: Ms. Anita Bartlett would like to do another river
project starting downstream of the last project and continuing down past the sewer
outfall. Funding options are available through FEMA Hazard Mitigation and Game and
Fish. The Council agreed that the bank stabilization project would be very beneficial.

Updates/Correspondence:

e Mayor Gehrig thanked Councilman Fauber, Councilman Knapp, and Pat Foster
for their help redirecting water on Old Barnum Road.

e The Town received a $10,000 grant from the Stewert Celler’s Foundation to
install handicapped doors at Town Hall.

OLD BUSINESS:

LEGAL ISSUES:




Nuisance and Landfill Ordinance: The Council and Mr. Crago discussed changes to the
draft landfill and nuisance ordinances. The third reading will take place at the March 28t
meeting.

Clinic Lease: Mr. Crago will draw up a lease for the Health Clinic.

Billboard: The museum would like to lease one of the billboards. Mr. Crago will look
into the regulations regarding the process.

MINUTES: Councilwoman Davis moved to approve the minutes from the regular
meeting held on February 28™ as presented. Councilwoman Lompe seconded. Motion
carried.

TREASURER’S REPORT: Ms. LeDoux presented the Council with a year-to-date
financial report. Councilwoman Lompe moved to approve the treasurer’s report as
presented. Councilman Knapp seconded. Motion carried.

Approval of Bills: The following bills were audited and approved for payment: 2J
Services LLC, Contract Labor - $750.00; Atlas Premier Services, Rental/Lease - $54.78;
Crago Law Offices, Contract Labor - $525.00; Energy Laboratories, Testing - $53.00;
Montana Dakota Utilities, Utilities - $2,271.73; Pronghorn Pump, Repairs/Maintenance -
$1,500.00; Rocky Mountain Fire Systems, Repairs/Maintenance - $180.00; Tom’s Tire
and Repair, Repairs/Maintenance - $5.38; VISA, Short Term Liability - $1,852.96;
Wyoming Network, Publishing - $25.00. Councilman Knapp moved to approve the bills
as presented. Councilman Fauber seconded. Motion carried.

Adjournment: With no further business the regular meeting was adjourned at 8:15 p.m.

Barry Gehrig, Mayor Kristen LeDoux, Town Clerk



